Derry Energy and Environmental Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes April 18, 2016

Meeting called to order at 7:05.

Members present: Maureen Reno, Chris Cox, Marc Flattes, Anthony Marciano, Tom Cardon, Tom Morini, Josh Bourdon, and Cindy Peaslee.

There were not enough members present to approve minutes for the March 21st meeting.

Maureen and Marc met with Mike Fowler and there are no new projects to report. There is a new HVAC unit for the Derry police station. All lights in the police station will be replaced with LED lighting. Members of the Committee also discussed energy efficient, smaller cars for police department. Derry Public Library will be replacing their lights with LED. Solar project at old landfill is progressing but we still don't have a final agreement.

New Charging station for Derry would cost about \$4,500.00 with only 950 electric cars in the state. The committee voted 5-0 to postpone indefinitely any action on charging station.

Reminder of Net Zero meeting on April 21st in the DMC.

Earth Day clean-up for EEAC will be April 23rd at 9:00 am. We will meet at the DMC.

There was lengthy update and discussion of duties for the upcoming Junior Solar Sprint competition to be held on June 4^{th} at Hood Middle School at 10:00am.

EEAC voted for a new logo 5-0.

Results for elections of new EEAC officers:

Maureen Reno Chairman 5-0 vote.

Marc Flattes Vice Chairman 5-0 vote

Cindy Peaslee Secretary 5-0 vote.

Future meetings will be on May 16th and May 31st (to discuss Junior Solar Sprint) at 7:00pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.

Minutes taken by Tom Cardon